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	Nursery


	The Nursery staff would like to say a BIG thank you to all the parents and carers for their help in settling in the children. The children have enjoyed exploring the Nursery, the different activities that have been provided for them and the outdoor area. Well done to all the children for settling in well and learning the rules and routines of the Nursery.
An important reminder to all parents or carers - please remember to fill in all the emergency contact forms and bring them in to Nursery or the office. It is important as we may need to contact you in case of an emergency.

	Reception

	
	Welcome to reception! The children have had a busy 3 weeks, settling in to their new routines and making new friends. This week we have been focusing our work on The Bear Hunt story. The children have enjoyed retelling the story, with the actions; you can ask them to tell you the story this weekend! Everyone has written a shopping list of things they would buy if they were going on a bear hunt. In the creative room, the children have had the opportunity to make a bear mask, using the various different materials. We're looking forward to seeing you all at the Maths Workshop next week!

	Year 1

	1C
	Well done to everyone for a great start to Year 1. You all look very smart in your school uniforms and I have been very impressed with how polite you are. Rayan has been fantastic in our mental maths work this week. Well done also to Sheneqwa and Samara for some super writing about 'Goldilocks and the Three Bears.' Keep up the good work everyone.

	1N
	What a lovely week we have had in 1N! In Numeracy we have been doubling numbers and finding one more and one less than numbers from 1-20. In literacy we have been writing the story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears. We have also made our own map for Goldilocks to find her way through the woods to the Three Bears house.

	1W
	This week in 1W we have been extremely busy! We have started our phonics groups, where we will be focusing on learning the sounds we need to read and write accurately. We have continued writing our own versions of Goldilocks and the Three Bears In Literacy and in Maths we have looked at doubling numbers and finding missing numbers. We went up to the ICT suite and we all managed to log our computers on using our own special username and password! The children also created a map to help Goldilocks find the Three Bears house and these look fantastic. All of the children are settling really well into Year 1 life! Well done 1W, keep up the good work!

	Year 2

	2A
	We have had an excellent time back at school with the class adapting well to school life in year 2. A big well done goes to Mya who gave a fantastic speech in assembly and has been chosen to be the KS1 ambassador. We all had lots of fun making houses for the Three Little Pigs, even though the classroom was covered in straw by the end of the day!

	2D
	Welcome back! All of Year Two have settled in well and are making a brilliant start to the year. We are working in sets for Literacy and Numeracy and children have been getting to know their new teachers and getting used to moving around the school sensibly. In Science we are looking at materials and in our IPC lessons we are learning about the Great Fire of London. In our Outdoor Education lessons we have had an exciting time learning about how the fire spread. Keep up the good work, Year 2!

	2M
	Welcome back to all the children after the summer holidays! They have been settling in well to their new classroom routines and rules. The children are working well in their new sets in Reading, Writing and Numeracy. Keep up the good work!  Well done to all the children in 2M who gave their speeches to try and become Key Stage 1 ambassadors. The children spoke clearly and with expression and it was wonderful to watch and listen to them.  Don't forget to bring in PE kits for Monday and homework on Thursday's.
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B we have started to compare the bronze age to the stone age. The children have been looking at the differences in homes, food, clothes and weapons/tools.  In numeracy we have be focusing on place value and comparing numbers; the children can recognise the value of any digit in a three digit number. In science we have begun to study different types of rock and their proprieties.

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been learning all about the stone age and the bronze age! The children have been comparing the ages and discussing how different life was all those years ago. In literacy, we have been reading lots of traditional tales ready to write our own next week! In numeracy we have been working very hard on place value and comparing numbers up to 1000.

	3W
	In Year 3 we have been learning all about what life was like in the stone age! Children have taken a step back in time to explore what homes, food, clothes and communication was like compared to what they are like now. In literacy we are preparing to write our own traditional tale and in numeracy we are learning about place value in 2 and 3 digit numbers.

	Year 4

	4A
	Year 4 has been extremely kind in helping provide shoeboxes and other items for our refugee appeal so the Year 4 staff would like to say a huge thank you. Thank you! In Numeracy we have been rounding numbers to 10 and 100 and have been linking this to our shoebox appeal. In Literacy we wrote setting descriptions of a dark mountain which will help us when we come to writing our own myths.

	4C
	Year 4 would just like to say a huge thank you to all of the parents and children who generously donated to the shoebox appeal. On behalf of all of the Year 4 staff, THANK YOU!  In Year 4 this week we have been looking at using a range of tenses in our writing, changing verbs from the present to the past tense. We have written effective setting descriptions to help us move towards writing our very own myths next week. 

	4M
	This week in 4M we have been looking at the different features of myths and have linked this to our IPC topic of ‘The Romans’ by reading both Romulus and Remus and Hercules. In PE we have completed lots of team building games and are looking forward to starting handball next week! A big, big, big thank you to everyone who gave different items in for the Year 4 shoebox appeal; we had a very impressive collection! You will be pleased to know our shoeboxes are now on their way to help those refugees who are most in need.

	Year 5

	5B
	A warm welcome to you all. I hope you enjoyed your long summer break;  it has been lovely to see you return to school, ready and rested for the year ahead. We have started the year by looking at place value. We have used our knowledge of the value of the different digits within a number to help us to compare numbers and order them accordingly. All of those ambitious adjectives have really helped to paint a vivid picture in the mind of your readers.  It has been a really positive start to the year; keep up the good work everybody!

	5C
	This week in year 5C, we have been busy as ever! In Literacy we have been using nouns, verbs, adverbs and adjectives to create imaginative setting descriptions for our adventure stories.  In Numeracy, we have been focusing on place value. We have been rounding and ordering numbers and Set 1 has even been adding and subtracting decimals. We will leave now with our year 5 joke:  Q: How do chickens get to school? A: They catch the 8 O’cluck bus!

	5H
	Welcome back everyone. All of your new teachers have been delighted by the positive start you have made to life in year 5. In Literacy, we have begun the year by studying adventure stories. We have looked at many different examples of adventure stories and have analysed the way in which they are structured. I have been very impressed with some of the highly creative display work which 5H has produced. 

	Year 6

	6S
	This week in 6S, we have been discovering the functions of the major organs in the body. This has included the brain, heart and lungs. The children tried hard to also add the systems that these organs support within the body. In literacy, we have been looking at writing techniques to create tension and suspense by selectively choosing and matching powerful language and varying sentence types to quicken the pace for the reader.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have been investigating the discovery of the Mayan civilisation. They have used artefacts and pictures to explore Mayan culture and develop an understanding of what was important to their people. The evidence drawn included Gods, religion, links to astronomy and that they were very skilled architects. During maths, Year 6 has been focusing on place value and strategies for multiplying and dividing by powers of 10. They have then applied these skills to conversion of measurement problems.

	6W
	It's been a fantastic start of the year for 6W. Congratulations to Aliyah and Hanzalah for being chosen as head boy and head girl and Isa for deputy head boy. Your speeches were fantastic and you will do an excellent job! In the first two weeks of Year 6, the class started reading our new novel, Kensuke's Kingdom, by Michael Morpurgo. We have loved reading about Michael and his adventures around the world and his encounter with a storm has inspired some great writing in literacy. 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 25th September 2015





ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
      1C/2D�
     85.83%�
KS2�
5B�
87.07%�
�
REC�
RC�
85.00%�
Year 3�
3W�
84.91%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
85.83%�
Year 4�
4M�
82.33%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
85.83%�
Year 5�
5B�
87.07%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
84.58%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC/RJ/2A/2D�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
   3R/3W/5C�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
4 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   3B/4C/4M/5H/6T�
2 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is ---------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --       KS2   --





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --











PUPIL ABSENCE





The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.
































DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary








Tuesday, 29th September – School photo’s


Wednesday, 14th October – African-Caribbean Evening 3.45pm-6.30pm


Monday, 19th October – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm 


Friday, 23rd October – Pink Day – Non-uniform


Friday, 23rd October  - SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 2nd November – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Wednesday, 4th November – Reception Open Day September 2016



































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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CONGRATULATIONS -


to Mr Ali and his wife on the birth of their new baby!!





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2016


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 2nd November 2015.





The ICT suite will be open for you to use the computers to apply online on 


Parents Evening on Monday, 19th October 4pm – 7pm.





Breakfast Club


Breakfast Club has now moved to the hall and is open from 8.30am to all Reception to Year 6 children.  All you need is some change to pay for your toast etc.  Please note:  KS1 parents ONLY are allowed into breakfast club with their children.  


Thank you.





LOST LUNCH BOX


A year 4 child has lost his Batman zip-up lunch box with a clear back.  It is named on the label at the back.  If found, please return to the owner.  Thank you.














                            



































“Together we are stronger"








